

EMISSIONS RECALL CAMPAIGN

This Notice Applies to Your Suzuki Vehicle Identification Number (VIN)

March 29, 2021

Dear Suzuki Owner:

Suzuki Motor Corporation is initiating an emissions recall campaign to repair certain 2020 model-year LT-Z90M0 QuadSport Z90 All-Terrain Vehicles (ATVs). According to our records, you own one of the ATVs affected by this campaign.

What is the problem?

It has been determined that due to improper setup of the injection molding die for the air cleaner box, the breather hole of some air cleaner boxes may be obstructed. As a result, blow-by gas may leak into the atmosphere.

What is Suzuki doing to solve the problem?

Your dealer will inspect your ATV, and make any repairs, if necessary. The inspection procedure takes approximately 15 minutes. If a repair is necessary, the procedure will take approximately five hours.

Parts are available now, and there will be no charge to you for this inspection, repair, parts or labor.

What you should do:

- Before taking your ATV to your dealer, contact them to set up an appointment for the repair.
- Please bring this letter with the enclosed repair completion sticker. Your Suzuki dealer will fill in the sticker and attach it to your ATV in a discrete location to show it has been inspected and/or repaired for this campaign.

What to do if you receive this notice in error:

This notice was mailed to you according to the latest information that is available to us. If you no longer own the Suzuki ATV described in this notice, please forward this information to the current owner (if known).

Who to contact if you experience problems:

Your Suzuki dealer can provide you the fastest response to your questions or concerns about this emissions recall campaign. If you have any difficulty with this service campaign repair, you may contact the Suzuki Motor of America, Inc., Customer Service Department for assistance at (714) 572-1490 during the hours of 7:00 AM to 4:30 PM Pacific Time. Please have your vehicle identification number (VIN) ready when calling.

If you need to locate your nearest Suzuki ATV Dealer, please visit www.suzukicycles.com and click on the "FIND A DEALER" tab, which is located in the upper right corner of our website.

We apologize for any inconvenience this emissions recall campaign causes you. We hope you understand that your satisfaction is an important priority for us.

Sincerely,

Suzuki Motor of America, Inc.